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Senator Baker, Representative Kumiega and honorable members of the Joint Standing 
Committee on Marine Resources: my name is Senator Stan Gerzofsky, and I am here to present 
LD 43 5, An Act to Extend the Protection of MuHiCipdl Shellfish Conservation Programs. 

Maine has taken some important steps in the past few years to address the threatening issue of 
green crabs, and the bill before you today will help take another step forward in protecting our 
state’s shellfish industry. LD 435 would extend the protections we put into place last session 
through LD 1452.

V 

This bill would place a two year delay on the repeal of the provision of law that prohibits the 
harvesting of marine organisms from Within municipal predator control project areas, except for 
municipal removal of green crabs. The bill would also provide a two year extension on the 
municipal predator control pilot project within the Department of Marine Resources to allow the 
department to properly evaluate the effectiveness of predator control strategies in increasing the 
survival rate of soft shell clams and marine wonns. 

As we know, invasive green crabs are a threat to both shellfish and worm populations. We have 
seen the negative effects in many of our coastal economies, which is why cooperation is essential 
in developing predator control strategies to mitigate the effects of green crabs. Both industries 
have a strong economic interest in this problem.
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Without passage of this bill, the good work we have done so far will be squandered. The 
protections provided by LD 1452 of last session have since expired. So it is vital that we support 
this bill and extend the sunset provisions. If nothing is done to adequately protect our intertidal 
areas from green crabs, it will not be long before there is nothing to harvest. 

As I have said before, when it comes to protecting Maine’s shellfish industry - there is so much 
on the line for many hard-Working Maine people, so I thank you for the opportunity to present 
this bill. We, as a state, have a responsibility to ensure sustainability for this key Maine industry 
by investing in and protecting it for future generations. I hope you can support it and help 
support our hard-working Mainers. 
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